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Minutes
Meeting of the Concurrent Education Students’ Association Council
(Date)
6:04 PM, Dunning 12

Members Present: Jena Bowden, Levi Burns, Sarah Chin, Celine Corazza, Charlotte Corelli, Aubrey Cottreau, Chloë Demizio, Suzanna Floras-Matic, Shannon Gamoff, Jacob Gardhouse, Jenna Inglese, Scott Kell, Will Lowry, Susana Martinez, Morgan McCrimmon, Kate McNally, Kyle Minniti, Crystal O’Dea, Hannah Ramsay, Vivi Shi, Carma Steenkamp, Christopher Thomas, Ellise Truong, Morgan Vallati, David Wiercigroch, Tiffany Wong, Ishta Xavier

Also Present: Katey Day, Dayna Hellmann, Melanie Ng, Matt Rowland, Cody Weeden, Mike Young

Regrets: Joyce Chiang, Alexandra da Silva


1. Motion #1- Approval of the Agenda of the meeting of October 18th, 2015

2. Motion #2- Approval of the Minutes of the meeting of September 27th, 2015

3. Speaker’s Business
Hannah Komlodi, Speaker and Chief Electoral Officer 
· Thank you for coming tonight
· I wanted to remind you that you are all doing a really great job so far
· Please use the resources around you: your umbrella heads, me, and Levi
· Unless in Committee of the whole, please stand up and state your name and position when you speak
· When it comes to reports, please remember that we have all read your reports, so you should be only saying highlights, and any changes to your report
· Please avoid repeating points in a discussion in order to keep meetings efficient
· Winnie the Pooh quote: It is more fun to talk with someone who doesn’t use long, difficult words but rather short, easy words like, ‘what about lunch?’
· Please welcome our guest speaker Mike Young

4. Guest Speaker: Mike Young

· Hi friends, how are you tonight?
· I am in my 5th year of Con-Ed
· For my first three years, I held a CESA Council position, so it is nice to be back
· Congratulations to you all and thank you for your hard work
· It takes special people to pull this off as wonderfully and efficiently as you are all doing
· I am the rector, representing over 24,000 voices, which is as hard as it sounds
· I want to be a resource to all of you, but also want to have you guys as a resource
· As a Con-Eddie, I have both a personal and professional interest in what is going on within CESA
· My job is hard to encapsulate in a sentence
· I represent, support and carry out ceremonial duties
· In terms of representation, the Board of Trustees is the most formal part
· It is one of two governing bodies at Queen’s, and deals with anything academically related to the school, as well as any financial matters
· The Board consists of 25 people, three of them being students
· My job is to represent students, and Queen’s, on the Board
· Everything on the Board happens at a committee level
· I sit on the audit risk committee, among others
· There are a lot of really important issues at the Board of Trustees that many students don’t know about, so I’d love to be there to talk to you about them
· We also have open meetings that students can attend
· I also serve as a representative on the AMS Assembly, which is a really great way for me to keep tabs on what is going on
· If you ever need somebody to vent to, or need somewhere to go, you can come to me
· I can help connect you to the right people, who will help you to solve something
· If there is something serious going on, I will also make sure that I am in personal contact with you throughout that time
· The support part is really important to me
· There is never a bad time, nor a bad issue, to reach out with
· Just a reminder, that I am by no means a professional support worker, but am here to help
· Academically, I can help you to understand policies, and draft up appeal letters
· Lastly, ceremonial stuff
· Convocation ceremonies (fancy word for Graduation)
· I wear these really outrageous robes, and I sit in a large wooden throne in Grant Hall
· I get to address the graduates which is really special, and shake their hands as they walk across the stage with their degree
· I also get to meet a lot of honorary degree recipients
· Throughout the year, I also go out to many different Queen’s events
· What I do over the course of a week, is very much dictated by what students come to me with
· Whether it be personally, or related to your jobs on CESA, I am here for you
· I am a good listerer, and have been told that I give really good hugs
· There are a lot of really cool things at Queen’s going on, I encourage you to check them out
· Chances are that if you are passionate about something, there is something here for you at Queen’s, or you can create one
· Aside from Harvard, we have the most clubs and societies than any other school in North America, and we are catching up!
· Thank you for having me
· Have a great year

Questions

Wiercigroch: Would you mind touching on the Tricolor Award, and how somebody might nominate somebody for it?
Young: Basically, it is the highest honour that can be bestowed upon a Queen’s student for non-academic reasons.  It is really cool, because once receiving it, you are inducted into the Tricolour Society, and all members attend the annual reception, honouring the new inductees.  It is a really cool thing, and you can nominate somebody with a primary and secondary student nominator, with 5-10 letters to support.  The award is given out by a member of each faculty at Queen’s to sit on the committee, which I got to try.  It was a big time commitment, but a fantastic experience.  Jena was on the committee last year.  It is just a really, really cool experience that opened my eyes to what Queen’s can offer.  If you have any questions about it, I would love to answer them.  
Burns:  Does the rep have to be a council member, or any Con-Ed student.
Young: Traditionally, it has been a member of CESA, but it is open to any Con-Ed student.
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6. President’s Report
David Wiercigroch, President
· It’s been a while
· Sarah and I recently met with the Dean of Education to talk about the interim protocol for non-academic misconduct.  She spoke about focus groups for different perspectives among Con-Ed students.  If you want to get involved with that, there will be lots of opportunities
· My umbrella is getting bigger which is awesome!

7. Vice President’s Report
a. Vice President (Internal)
Sarah Chin, Vice President (Internal)
· Ishta and I worked on the bulletin board on west
· If you requested space, it is up to you to keep it up
· Take advantage of the resource
· Let me know if you need space
· Weekly blurbs will now be going to Ishta from now on: internalintern@cesa.queensu.ca

b. Vice President (External)
Hannah Ramsay, Vice President (External)
· I’m really excited to introduce Morgan, my intern
· TELC meetings, with different members from all over
· One interesting think that we talked about, were QP strikes
· Educational assistants and other support workers in schools, are not able to clean up outside of classrooms, so halls are getting messy
· How does that impact us on our placements?
· At TEAC meeting, we discussed how teachers names will now be publicly posted following complaints, whether verified or not, and how this will effect us
· Still looking for people to come out to our Homecoming Alumni event
· Updates from Joyce- some great workshops so far
· Google Docs are full, but there are still some spots left if you ask
· BEWICS bursary applications are due tomorrow

8. Executive Administrators Business
Levi Burns, Executive Administrator
· First addition, I would also like to introduce Aubrey, Tiffany, Chloe, Alex, and Sue, as well as Jenna Brennan, who was not able to be here 
· Any office procedures you need live by next Monday, I need them by this Wednesday, because I will not be here.  Read my report before your next office hour

9. Events Director’s Report
Joyce Chiang, Events Director
· Not present

10. Marketing and Design Director’s Report
Will Lowry, Marketing and Design Director
· Couple of highlights, are that we got some updates from Cody regarding upgrades to cell and Wi-Fi service around campus
· Hopefully we will get cell service in the office, and better Wi-Fi in Duncan MacArthur
· If you have any publishing rights on the website, get in touch with Cody
· Sarah and I have been thinking about some merchandise such as mugs, as well as things like mittens and toques, to go on sale during Con-Ed week
· I am going to be making some jacket bar orders over the coming weeks
· First year reps, get your slogan into me sooner rather than later

11. Treasurer’s Report
Jena Bowden, Treasurer 
· Reimbursement cheques are in an envelope in my mailbox
· I will email you when it is done
· For the P&CC tab, make sure you are fitting it into your budget if you are not on the tab

12. Academic Affairs Commissioner’s Report
Kate McNally, Academic Affairs Commissioner
· I am contacting Will to advertise the new Textbooks for Change box on main campus
· Unfortunately I cannot disclose what we discussed at Academic Caucus due to a controversial issue
· One addition is that unfortunately Read Leask, academic affairs commissioner, has resigned, so I will keep you in touch regarding a re-appointment 

13. Equity Affairs Commissioner’s Report
Kyle Minniti, Equity Affairs Commissioner
· Vivi and I ran our first Positive Space training, and it was well received
· Please remember to sign up if you haven’t already
· And please get in touch with us if you haven’t completed Anti-Oppression Training
 
14. Equity Outreach Director’s Report 
Vivi Shi, Equity Outreach Director 
· We have been in touch with Jean, who prepared us to be Positive Space facilitators
· If you would like to be a facilitator, please get in touch with us

15. Senator’s Report
Scott Kell, Senator
· The Principal’s Reception was a fantastic way for me to meet more experienced senators in a non-formal way
· [bookmark: _GoBack]It was great meeting so many stakeholders in the success of our school

16. AMS Representative’s Report
Crystal O’Dea and Tiffany Wong, Representatives to the AMS 
· Wong: I am really excited to work alongside you all

17. Year Representatives’ Reports

a. First Year Representatives
	Alexandra da Silva and Chloë Demizio, 1st year Reps
· We are really excited to start our term
· We are in the process of brainstorming our first event

b. Second Year Representatives
Ellise Truong and Celine Corazza, 2nd year Reps
· Our year event for October is this Thursday
· We are going to Fort Fright
· We have a total of 16 students coming with us to Fort Fright!
· We are planning on doing a movie night for our November year event

c. Tbird Year Representatives
Jacob Gardhouse and Carma Steenkamp, 3rd year Reps
· It should say Halloweentown 2 in the report
· There will be a form for people to fill out in your office hour
· Check out the clothing info

d. Fourth Year Representatives
Jenna Inglese and Shannon Gamoff, 4th year Rep
· Pop will be in the pop fridge starting tonight!
· If for now you could ask people to pay in exact change, that would be great until we get a float
· Promote it if you are in the office
· And make sure to put it through the iPad

18. CESA Clubs Director’s Report
Susana Martinez, Clubs Director 
· I am so excited to be taking on this position!
· David and I met recently to talk about the timelines 
· This coming Thursday, we are having an info meeting for anybody interested 

19. QCE Chair’s Report
Suzanna Floras-Matic, QCE Chair
· Bursaries close tomorrow at 4 PM, so please apply!

20. Head Teach’s Report
Morgan McCrimmon, Head Teach
· This past weekend was the Teach Exec hiring process
· We had 30 amazing applicants come out
· We have decided an Teach Exec 2-016, and will announce Teach Exec 2016 via email on Tuesday morning
· Thank you to David for sitting in on the interviews





21. Statements by Members

a. Hannah Ramsay- Homecoming Alumni Event
Ramsay: Encourage your friends and yourselves to come on out to the Alumni Homecoming Event.  There are ten spots, and let me know if you have any questions at all.  Also, the speaker will be on at 7:30, and he will stay around after to talk, so please come on out to that as well.

b. Levi Burns- RJ Hill Award, Education Outreach Award
Burns: Next meeting, we will be doing some nominations. For all of these awards, if you are interested in being nominated, you should be there because somebody will nominate you in the room, or yourself.  For the RJ Hill and Education outreach awards, it must be Council members.  The RJ Hill Award is to award anyone who has done outstanding work within the Queen’s and Kingston community.  There is a financial component to the award.  Only people in their 4th year of Con-Ed are eligible.  Nominations will be open later in the year for recipients.

22. Question Period

Minniti: 3rd year reps, do you have clothing samples coming into the office?
Steenkamp: There are sample sizes coming into the office, and they will be on the table there.

Corazza: In regards to Textbooks for Change, can it be any book?
McNally: There is a very large bin, and you can slip any textbook into it.

23. New Business

a. Motion #3 – Campaign Spending
Moved by: David Wiercigroch
Seconded by: Jena Bowden
That CESA Council amends Article 3 of the Elections Policy Manual as outlined in Appendix: Campaign Spending.

Wiercigroch: There is one amendment, which is to change the amount of money that can be spent from anybody running in an election from $100.00 to $20.00, and change the amount of money that CESA will reimburse, to $20.00.  This is in order to promote financial sustainability, and we want for elections to be financially accessible.  Lastly, we don’t see this being a huge problem seeing as much campaigning happens on Social Media.

Motion to vote: motion carries

b. Motion #4 – Sssshhhhhhhhhhhh
Moved by: Sarah Chin
Seconded by: David Wiercigroch
That CESA Council implement Article 8: Privacy Policy to the Communications Policy Manual as outlined in Appendix: Sssshhhhhhhhhhhh

Chin: This is called the Privacy Policy.  We want to use an email software to create visually appealing emails, which will hopefully improve readership.  Passing this policy is one of the steps from the Registrar in order to obtain the emails of students, assuring that we will preserve privacy.  

Weeden: Are the email addresses stored on Queen’s campus, or externally?
Chin: It is my understanding that we will store the email addresses on one computer, and it will be deleted at the end of the year.
Minniti: Do you know if a 3rd party could get ahold of this in any way?
Chin: It is not our plan to disclose this information, and if there were a problem, we would inform the Office of the Registrar.
Weeden:  Are the addresses encrypted?
Chin: They are given to us encrypted.
Wiercigroch: ASUS does a similar thing, and this conversation has happened with the Registrar before.

Motion to vote: motion carries

24. Discussion Period

· No Discussion

25. Speaker’s Last Word
Hannah Komlodi, Speaker and Chief Electoral Officer 
· Excitement

26. Adjournment:   Meeting adjourned at 7:00 PM
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